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The Department of Hawaiian Home Lands supports the intent of this 

legislation that would allow for private developers to satisfy their 

Hawaii Community Development Authority reserve housing requirements by 

building homes on Hawaiian home lands. 

We view this legislation as mutually beneficial to both DHHL and 

HCDA. SB 2408 SD1 supports our mission to develop and deliver lands 

to native Hawaiians and it also supports HCDA's goal of addressing the 

shortage of affordable housing units in our state. 

DHHL has approximately 25,000 native Hawaiians applicants waiting 

for an opportunity for home ownership. This bill is similar to Act 

141 (2009) and is a valuable tool as we continue to provide homes to 

our beneficiaries and alleviate the housing crisis; a true win-win 

situation. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this measure. 
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The Office of Hawaiian Affairs (OHA) SUPPORTS SB 2408 SD 1. 
 
The state’s housing crisis is one of the most critical issues facing Hawaiÿi’s residents, 
including our beneficiaries. Many Native Hawaiian families struggle to find adequate 
housing in their kuläiwi (ancestral homeland). More needs to be done to address the 
affordable housing issue or our beneficiaries will continue to move down the economic 
and social ladder.  
 
SB 2408 SD 1 would help address this issue by providing additional affordable housing 
opportunities for our beneficiaries on lands controlled by the Department of Hawaiian 
Home Lands.    
 
Therefore, OHA urges the committee to PASS SB 2408 SD 1. Mahalo for the 
opportunity to testify. 
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Purpose:  The purpose of this Act is to amend Chapter 206E-4, Hawaii 
Revised Statutes, which establishes the powers of the Hawaii Community 
Development Authority (“HCDA”). 

In particular, Paragraph 18 of Section 4 would be amended to allow the 
provision of a percentage of the reserved housing required of a development 
project to be satisfied by the “substitution” of reserved housing at a location other 
than the development project. 

In cases where the “substitute” reserved housing is provided beyond the 
geographic boundaries of HCDA’s community development districts, such 
“substitute” reserved housing shall be located on lands controlled by the 
Department of Hawaiian Home Lands (“DHHL”).   

 Position:  The HCDA takes no position on the proposal but offers 
comments. 

The intent of the Act is laudable in that the development of “substitute” 
reserved housing units on lands controlled by the DHHL would enhance that 
department’s efforts to provide housing to its beneficiaries.  By providing that fifty 
percent (50%) of any reserved housing requirement imposed by the HCDA be 
equally developed on lands controlled by the DHHL and within the Kakaako 
Community Development District (KCDD), both housing programs may benefit. 
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Given the importance of producing affordable housing for DHHL 
beneficiaries and the general public, consideration should be given by the 
Legislature to specifying what percentage (whether 33%, 50%) if any, of a 
developer’s reserved housing obligation should be “substituted” at sites requested 
by the DHHL with preference being given to projects located within the urban core 
of Honolulu. 

Thank you for the opportunity to offer testimony on this proposal. 
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